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G   R   A   N   D  J   U   R   Y 
S A N T A   C L  A R A  C O U N T Y 

October 7, 2022 

City of Mountain View 
c/o Ms. Heather Glaser, City Clerk 
500 Castro Street  
Mountain View, CA 95039 

Sent via email:   city.clerk@mountainview.gov 

Dear Ms. Glaser: 

The 2022 Santa Clara County Civil Grand Jury is transmitting to you its Final Report, If You Only Read the 
Ballot, You’re Being Duped. 

California Penal Code § 933(c) requires that a governing body of the particular public agency or department that 
has been the subject of a Grand Jury final report shall respond within 90 days to the Presiding Judge of the 
Superior Court on the findings and recommendations pertaining to matters under the control of the governing 
body.  California Penal Code § 933.05 contains guidelines for responses to Grand Jury findings and 
recommendations and is attached to this transmission. 

Please note: 
1. As stated in Penal Code § 933.05(a), attached, you are required to "Agree" or "Disagree" with each

applicable Finding: 1. If you disagree, in whole or part, you must include an explanation of the
reasons you disagree.

2. As stated in Penal Code § 933.05(b), attached, you are required to respond with one of four possible
actions to each applicable Recommendation: 1b, 1c, 1e.

Your comments are due to the office of the Honorable Beth McGowen, 2023 Presiding Judge, Superior Court of 
California, County of Santa Clara, 191 North First Street, San José, CA  95113, no later than January 5, 2023. 

Copies of all responses shall be placed on file with the Clerk of the Court. 

If you have any questions, please contact Britney Huelbig, Deputy Manager for the Civil Grand Jury, at (408) 
882-2721 or CGJ@scscourt.org.

Sincerely, 

James Renalds 
Foreperson, 2022 Civil Grand Jury 

Enclosures 
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